BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 13 DECEMBER 2007.
RESIDENTS FORUM  No residents attended. 
PRESENT  Cllrs Overfield, Flockton, Hoyland, Gooch, Tatman and Stentiford. In the absence of the Chairman, the Vice-Chairman, Cllr Overfield, chaired the meeting. 
APOLOGIES.  Cllrs Hills, Bradford and  Lobley. 
6115   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 8TH NOVEMBER 2007 These were approved. 
6116   MATTERS ARISING 
1. Conditions in Hetchell Woods  The Clerk reported that Caroline Thorogood of YWT had agreed that the grant from Bardsey PC could be used for the prohibitive type of sign(s) requested by the PC. Council agreed to send the cheque and suggested the preferred wording ,listing “No unauthorised camping, No fires, and No cycling”, and the preferred location – at the Milner Lane entrance. A second one, money permitting, should be at the start of the nature reserve on the A58 side. 
2. Youth Provision. The Council is still awaiting receipt of the money held from the previous youth club. 3 Cllrs had attended a meeting in East Keswick on November 29, arranged by LCC Youth Services, where they obtained information on youth projects which could be funded by the Extended Services Coordinator for the area, Dee Lazenby. 
5. Extension of 30mph limit on Blackmoor Lane. It had come to the attention of the Council that District Cllr Alec Shelbrooke had been approached by a village resident seeking his help with LCC Highways in approving the proposed speed limit. Council agreed to ask Cllr Shelbrooke for a progress report. 
6. Planting of Hedge outside Fence on A58  Cllr Flockton reported that Cllrs, villagers and members of Groundwork Leeds had successfully planted the hedge on the A58 on a volunteer basis. A little paid help to complete the work had been required from Grasshoppers. It was agreed to request that Glendales, when cutting the verges, should avoid disturbing the fledgling hedge. Cllr Stentiford, who had been unable to assist with the work, asked that thanks be recorded  to all concerned. 
7. Parish Council Noticeboards.-  It was agreed to leave a final decision until the next meeting 
8.  Bardsey Parish Council Web Site- Demonstration by Jason Cooke of Deep Blue Digital Mr Cooke showed Cllrs the sort of web site he proposed for Bardsey, which had sufficient flexibility to incorporate any subjects requested by the community. The Council had been offered 2 further quotations , both considerably more expensive than that of Deep Blue Digital. After some discussion, it was proposed Cllr Stentiford, seconded Cllr Flockton, and agreed unanimously, that Deep Blue Digital should be asked to set up a web site along the lines demonstrated for an initial charge of £1000, with annual charges of £200 approx. Cllr Gooch agreed to be in charge, with the support of Cllr Stentiford. He was asked before the next meeting to set up a small working party and to present some firm proposals to the PC in January.
9.  Possibility of Bus Shelter at Bank Top. It was agreed to defer a decision on this until the next meeting. 
10. Arrangements for Council Meeting in February 2008. The Council agreed to pay the neighbour who will deal with the correspondence during the Clerk’s 5 weeks absence £100, and the Collingham Clerk, who has volunteered to attend and take the February minutes, £50-100 (to be agreed at the January meeting). Both payments should be deducted from the Clerk’s salary . 
11. Kisdorf Reunion/Bardsey Fest 2008.  Cllr Flockton, who has agreed to act as Secretary of the Fest Committee, had circulated all Cllrs prior to the meeting  with details of the ideas approved to date at the third meeting of the Fest Committee. The Clerk, in response to the official letter of invitation sent to Kisdorf, had received a letter from the ex- Chairman of DECK thanking BPC and stating that a possible 20 visitors could be expected. 
12. Report on Meeting of Harewood and Wetherby Parish & Town Council  Forum at Linton Village Hall attended by Chairman and Clerk. Discussion had centred on 2 issues – the prevention of future flooding problems in the area and the value of Quality PC status. Cllr Shelbrooke had noted Councils’ concerns about the former. Rory Burke, Chairman of the NE Area committee had attempted to persuade those present of the value of Q status but representatives of PCs to have gained the status were unconvinced of its merits. Cllr Overfield had noted some follow up action re flooding. Representatives of the Environment Agency had been observed clearing the Keswick and Bardsey Becks. 
13. Leeds Rights of Way Improvement Plan – Roger Brookes had replied accepting both proposals but suggesting a slight modification for the path from Wood Lane to Bardsey dam. The Council agreed to reply accepting his proposals. 
14. Lighting for Sports Club car park. Cllrs Overfield and Gooch declared a personal and prejudicial interest and after joining in initial discussion of the topic, withdrew from the decision making process. Cllrs agreed to make a £200 grant to the Sports Club towards the cost of the lighting, subject to the current lighting specification ( costing an estimated £800) proving to be appropriate.   
6117   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 2007
1 .Park Field  Cllr Overfield reported that he and Cllr Tatman had replaced some shrubs in the new hedge damaged in the floods. A working party to remove all low growing none hedge material from the base of a hedge damaged when a flood defence fence was knocked on to it, was suggested for April/May. Cllr Overfield reported that he was currently emptying all the litter bins. 
2 .Willan’s Wood-A quotation had been received from Andrew Ward for the removal of the dead oak tree and of some dead branches from other oaks overhanging the footpath for   £550 + VAT for the dead oak , and  £100+ VAT for the remainder of the work. The Clerk, had approached 2 other firms in an attempt to obtain a cheaper quotation, and had also tried to get the work carried out as originally promised by Glen Gorner of LCC.  After receiving a telephone call from Bardsey Tree Services,(Andrew Ward’s firm) advising of the extreme urgency of the work, given the perilous state of the tree and the forecast for gale force winds, she had consulted the Vice-Chairman who had taken the decision to accept Andrew Ward’s quotation. Later, Glen Gorner had visited the wood and had advised the Council to have a full professional survey of the trees. Council accepted the necessity for this and it was agreed, in the first instance, to ask the tree warden, Michael Hill, to check the trees in the wood, and later in the year to check Park Field and the railway embankment. Mr Dyson had obtained details of the land ownership. A triangle of land which the Council is confident is in their ownership, is presently unregistered. Council agreed to ask for it to be registered.                                                                                                                        3.Playground Cllr Gooch reported that he was in the process of applying in the name of the Parish Council for the large £50,000 grant suggested at the last meeting ,and was hoping to meet the deadline for submission of Dec. 21 .He is suggesting purchase of one large piece of new equipment. A third party approval of £6000 will be required. 
6118   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-
(a) P/07/06903/FU/NE – The Gables, Mill Lane – 4 Bed. house to Garden Site. 
(b) P/0 7/06848/FU/NE – 68 Blackmoor Lane – Ext. 
(c) P/07/06579/FU/NE – Castle Hill – Gate in Wall..  

(d) P/07/06664/FU/NE – 19 Bracken Park – Demolition of Ext. to form new Ext. 
(e) P/07/06732/FU/NE – 5 Congreve Approach – Ext. 

(f) P/07/06976/FU/HE – The Brow, Rigton Bank – Garage. 

(g) P/07/06999/FU/HE – Haigh House, 3 Blackmoor Lane – Garage. 

(h) P/07/06042/OT/NE – Land to rear of 15 Wayside Crescent – Out.App. for New Dwelling. 
(i) P/07/06315/FU/HE – Villette, Woodacre Crescent – Ext. to form one 4 Bed. House. 

(j) P/07/07117/OT/NE – Out. App. for 1 house adj. to 16A Church Lane. 

(k) P/07/07358/FU/HE – 18 Wayside Crescent – Exts. 

It was agreed to approve (b),(c), (d), (e), (i), and (j).   (k) requires further consideration. It was agreed to comment on (a) , (f) and (g) and to object to (h).
2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-
(a) P/07/05245/FU/HE – Manojiou – Tree Tops, 39 Church Lane – Shed for wheelchair etc .
(b) P/07/06013/HE/NE – Ward – Overdale, 52 Blackmoor Ave. – Exts. 

(c) P/07/05011/FU/HE – Padgett – 15 Grange Close – Raised Garden Area. 

(d) P/07/05890/FU/HE – Bhogal – 18 Congreve Way – Exts. 

(e) P/07/06106/FU/HE – Bolton, The Bungalow, Wetherby Rd. – Exts. 

(f) P/07/06228/FU/HE – Hallam – Bingley Cottage, 41 Church Lane – Ext. 

(g) P/07/06304/FU/HE – McConigly – Hillsborough, Keswick Lane – Exts. 
(h) P/07/05058/FU/HE – Crump – 1A Bracken Park , Scarcroft – Ext. 

(i) P/07/06183/FU/HE – Stubbs – Fairholme, Margaret Avenue – Exts. 
(j) P/07/06488/FU HE – Morris – 14 First Ave. – Ext. 

(k) P/07/06390/FU /HE – Gooch – Gillbeck, Keswick Lane – Exts. 

3. WITHDRAWALS BY LCC:- 

(a) P/07/0 5588/FU/HE – Kelly – Quarry Hill Farm, 38 Church Lane – Retro App. for Boundary Wall and Gates. 
4. Appeals re App. No. N4720/A/07/2057983/WF – Three Gables, 68 Blackmoor Lane. –and The Bungalow, 82 Blackmoor Lane – N42720/A/07/2060942 -  to be heard by Planning Inspectorate. 
6119.  FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) J. Gallant – Reimbursement – Stationery and Computer Cartridges       67.49                   
(b) Grasshopper Groundcare – Maintenance / Plants for Signs.               1255.49
(c) Johnsons of Whixleys – Supply of Hedge Plants                                    687.97                                                 
It was agreed to pay the bills listed above. 

2. Request from Tim Gittins for £500 contribution for Fest 2008. Council agreed to allocate this amount, if required, for the Fest administration. A further sum of £500 should be allocated for the main twinning dinner to be organised by the PC. 
3. Budget for 2008-9 and applications for grants. Further discussion took place and final approval would be required at the January meeting. 
6120   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1. Letter from  Jacobs UK Ltd re LCC Natural Resources and Waste Development Plan Document – Consultation. Cllr Tatman reported that he had studied this and considered that it was not applicable to Bardsey PC. 
2. Sports Club Extension. Cllr Overfield showed Cllrs copies of the plans proposed for the extension. Cllr Tatman has agreed to attend Sports Club meetings to advise on planning issues. 
3. E mail from Ian Frankland re condition of Cornmill Ginnel This had been circulated to all Cllrs prior to the meeting and would be discussed in greater detail at the January meeting. The ginnel is currently very muddy and likely to continue to be in this state over the winter. Council have discussed the problem in the past but have been unable to find a solution. Cllr Tatman expressed the view that initially Highways should be asked to install another drain at the lowest point  and to keep the drains clear. Vegetation at the sides of the ginnel is also exacerbating the problem and the PC need to have it cut back. The Clerk was asked to seek the advice of LCC Highways before the next meeting regarding the drainage. 
Signed:

Date: 
BPC Dec. 07 Mins. 
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